
From: Eva Driskell  
Sent: 04 August 2023 23:28 
To: Planning; Planning 
Cc: David Fowler; Save Museum Street 
Subject: Application ref 2023/2510/P and 2023/2653/L One Museum Street 
 
Re  
Planning Application ref 2023/2510/P and 2023/2653/L 
 
One Museum Street 
 
I OBJECT TO THIS TERRIBLE AND HARMFUL PLANNING APPLICATION. 
 
Dear Planning Officers, 
 
I have lived within 250 metres of One Museum Street for 17 years and have 
brought my children up here. I work even closer! 
 
I am writing to lodge my objections to the development planned at One 
Museum Street. 
 
1. Knocking down a building that could be repurposed is disgraceful in this 
historic and residential area. The extra pollution and years of disruption for the 
people living and working here should be avoided at all costs. This application 
is against Camden's Climate Change Mitigation Policies, which really should be 
a priority over yet another unneeded office project. 
 
2. The latest version of the planning application still has an inappropriately 
large tower planned, which will loom over the beautiful small buildings in the 
conservation areas around it and set a precedent for future developments, 
which could change the nature of this beautiful and surprisingly peaceful area 
for ever. 
 
3. There is not enough genuinely affordable housing planned for local families 
and young people starting out. The plans include demolishing more housing 
than it will include once completed so is actually taking housing away from the 
local community. 
 
4. It will do irreparable harm to the conservation areas of Bloomsbury, Seven 
Dials and Soho. 



 
 
Eva Driskell 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


